
Portland Custodians’ Civil Service Board
Established 1937

April 12, 2023
Board Minutes Summary

The Official Minutes of the Portland Public Schools Custodian Civil Service Board are Sound 
Recordings of the Meetings. The following is a summary of the April 12, 2023, meeting.

A meeting of the Portland Public Schools Custodian Civil Service Board was held on April 12, 
2023, via Google Meet.  Mr. Frank Leavitt and Gracie LePietra hosted the meeting remotely 
from their offices in the Blanchard Education Service Center, 501 N Dixon Street, Portland, 
Oregon. CCSB Chair Brian Caufield, Board Member Laird Cusack, and Board Secretary Jo 
McClain attended via Google Meet. The presiding officer of the meeting was Brian Caufield.  
Stacey Murray, director of human resources, PPS, also attended the meeting.

The meeting was called to order at 4:02 p.m.

OLD BUSINESS

1.   Approval of Proposed Minutes

The Minutes of the March 29, 2023 meeting were approved as read.

2.  Approval of Hiring List

Frank Leavitt introduced Gracie La Pietra, saying her expertise in recruitment and hiring is one
of the main reasons PPS has been filling more positions, and that her expertise has “sped up” 



There were quite a few discussions back and forth about the necessity of this type of rule and 
revised statues being on the state books rather then being addressed on a local level.  Mr. 
Leavitt said he believes there has been some apprehension of some law makers, even those 
who proposed the bill, to push it any further.  He said there has been push-back from SEIU.  



The next meeting was set in the two-week rotation, and the current meeting adjourned at 4:15.

Jo McClain
CCSB Secretary


